ARMED SERVICES
SUBCOMMITTEES:
CHAIRMAN
SEAPOWER AND PROJECTION FORCES
TACTICAL AIR AND LAND FORCES

EDUCATION AND LABOR

SUBCOMMITTEES:
HIGHER EDUCATION AND WORKFORCE INVESTMENT
HEALTH, EMPLOYMENT, LABOR, AND PENSIONS



Foe Courtnep

2nd **Bistrict**, Connecticut

Congress of the United

States

2332 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING
WASHINGTON, DC 20515
P (202) 225-2076
F (202) 225-4977

DISTRICT OFFICES:

55 MAIN STREET, SUITE 250 NORWICH, CT 06360 P (860) 886-0139 F (860) 886-2974 77 HAZARD AVENUE, UNIT J ENFIELD, CT 06082 P (860) 741-6011 F (860) 741-6036

March 22, 2022

Michael S. Regan Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20460

RE: Town of Vernon's EPA Brownfield Cleanup Grant Application

Dear Mr. Regan:

manufacturing and textile mills, within the Town of Vernon, Connecticut. would be of significant benefit to Rockville, a State and National Historic District with rich history of Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Brownfield Single Site Cleanup Grant Application. The funding I write to you today in enthusiastic support of the Town of Vernon's application to the U.S

residential and commercial use. The redevelopment of the former Daniel's Mill, Amerbelle, and Anocoil stimulate its economy. Mills would meet the community's need for housing and provide substantial employment opportunities to contamination which may pose health risks to the residents, in addition in occupying valuable space for assets. This area contains five Brownfields in close proximity to each other. These Brownfields may seeking this funding to revitalize this district, leveraging significant historic, cultural and institutional also affected by adverse health impacts, high poverty levels, and low environmental quality. The Town is The district of Rockville is a state-designated Environmental Justice (EJ) community, which is

award full funding. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. resiliency plan, and I am wholeheartedly in support of the application. For these reasons I urge you to The Town of Vernon sees this project as a key component of its long-term revitalization and

Sincerely,

JOE COURTNEY
Member of Congress